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18™ November 2015

Letter to parents and teachers (15/16-2)
Dear parents and teachers
Greetings.

Parent observation is good for enhancing home-school communication and has become one of
our school traditions. While it is not without stress for teachers, most of them, including local
teachers, have become accustomed to it and often handle it with ease. Parent observation has
indeed become a good channel of communication among us all.

With their years of participation, parents have attained a good understanding of students’ learning,
teachers’ methodology, as well as the school’s vision. | have been reiterating that as opposed to
inspecting, parent observation is for enhancing their understanding of their child’s learning as well
as the school’s operations. Their understanding also promotes our learning as a community and
for us all to work toward creating and maintaining a joyful and successful learning experience for
our children.

Our Parent Night comes after the parent observations. Parent Night, as well, is what we have
been persisting with over the years. Prior to our Parent Nights, we collect parents’ comments to
gauge their concerns or enquiries about school matters. As always, we are thankful for parents’
sincere comments. Their gratitude toward teachers and school, as well as their generous support
and unwavering faith in us, is the driving force that spurs us on. It is only with mutual trust and
understanding will we be able to cultivate a collaborative culture and a harmonious learning
environment.

Our UK Study Tour in November is the longest study trip and is of the largest scale. The weather
this year was warmer than that of the previous year, and there were more sunny days than rainy
ones. Our Year 8 students have been polite and co-operative throughout the trip. Although we
switched schools and the trips between the hotel and the school were rather long, all of our
students and teachers took it in strides. It was also gratifying to see how students gained
invaluable knowledge through their participating in classes and visits, as well as completing their
workbooks. Our UK Study Tour is also a good time for students to bond and build friendships.

Paris has always been a part of our UK trip, and this year we tried a new means of transport,
EuroStar, to get there. | have noticed that tourist attractions in Paris are often quite crowded, and
am relieved that our group had left Paris before the terrorist attacks. It is fortunate that our
teachers and students were spared the traumatic experience, nevertheless, we will provide
counseling to students on this matter if necessary.

Wishing you the best.

Yours sincerely

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal



